Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

October 14, 2021
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 7:00PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, and Dill.

Chris Thomas a representative of Windstream was in attendance to request Council partner with Windstream in the upgrading of internet service to optic fiber.  Cost projections for several areas in the Village will be submitted by Windstream to Council for review.  The American Rescue Plan funds would be used to match with the County, if Council chooses to partnership with Windstream.
Gates gave the Administrative report:  Three water leaks were repaired: a hydrant on Railroad St., a service lateral on Parklane and one on Hendrix that was under the road.  October 26th will be the last day for brush pick up.  A copy of overtime hours for the twenty pay periods was submitted; she requested an additional 150 hours.  The temporary concrete patch on North Center St. was replaced with asphalt.  The Request for Qualifications for engineering services will be in the Chronicle Telegram on October 17th and 24th with the deadline of November 1 at noon for the Village to receive the qualifications.  The qualifications will be reviewed and a recommendation to Council will be submitted at the November 18, 2021 Council meeting. 
There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:29 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       Attested by: 
Gary Kincannon, Council President                          ______________________

 Date: ___________________________   
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
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